BRIGHTON & HOVE CITY COUNCIL

CHILDREN, YOUNG PEOPLE & SKILLS URGENCY SUB-COMMITTEE

5.30pm 13 JUNE 2017

COMMITTEE ROOMS 2/3, BRIGHTON TOWN HALL

MINUTES

Present: Councillor Chapman (Chair), Councillor Brown and Councillor Knight

PART ONE

- 1 PROCEDURAL BUSINESS
- 1(a) Declarations of substitutes
- 1.1 There were none.
- 1(b) Declarations of interest
- 1.2 There were none.
- 1(c) Exclusion of press and public
- 1.3 In accordance with section 100A of the Local Government Act 1972 ("the Act"), the Committee considered whether the press and public should be excluded from the meeting during an item of business on the grounds that it was likely, in view of the business to be transacted or the nature of proceedings, that if members of the press and public were present during that item, there would be disclosure to them of confidential information (as defined in section 100A(3) of the Act) or exempt information (as defined in section 100(I) of the Act).
- 1.4 **RESOLVED-** That the press and public not be excluded
- 2 SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS AND DISABILITY REVIEW PROPOSED CLOSURE OF PATCHAM HOUSE COMMUNITY SPECIAL SCHOOL
- 2.1 The Urgency Sub-Committee considered a report of the Executive Director Families, Children & Learning that provided feedback from the recent formal representation period following the issue of statutory notices in respect of the proposal to close Patcham House School from 31 August 2018 and sought Member approval for the proposal. The proposal was part of the planned re-design of special school and Pupil Referral Unit (PRU) provision in the city. No representations or communications had been received in response to the publication of Statutory Notices.

CHILDREN, YOUNG PEOPLE & SKILLS URGENCY SUB-COMMITTEE

- 13 JUNE 2017
- 2.2 Councillor Brown stated that the issue was a sensitive as any proposed closure of schools would be however, enhancements in Special Facilities in mainstream schools and the proposed hubs would be a good thing for all pupils in the city and ensure educational provision could be more sustainable.
- 2.3 Councillor Knight asked for the timeline for the specialist facility and whether it would coincide with the closure of Patcham House.
- 2.4 The Assistant Director, Health, SEN & Disabilities clarified that it was the intention to open a new Special Facility in a mainstream secondary school in September 2018 and negotiations to that end were ongoing. The Assistant Director added that whilst it was at the discretion of the Headteacher, schools had been asked to give priority in recruitment to the existing staff at Patcham House and every effort would be taken by the Council to ensure those staff were retained in the city.
- 2.5 The Chair stated that the issue of closure would always be a difficult and sensitive topic, the plans had were very thorough and would ensure future proofing of the service and benefit schools and pupils throughout the city.
- 2.6 **RESOLVED-** That the Urgency Sub- Committee confirm the proposal contained in the statutory notice and make a final decision to close Patcham House Community Special School on 31 August 2018.

The meeting concluded at	5.55pm		
Signed		Chair	
Dated this	day of		